
SUNDOWNERS SNOWMOBILE CLUB
PO BOX 164
EDGERTON WI 53534

May 30th, 2014

DEAR CLUB MEMBERS:

The May meeting held at Coachman’s had 27 members present.
Roll call was taken with the President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, 2 Board members, Activity 
Director and Trail Chairman present.
Secretary Report read.
Treasurer Report read.

PRESIDENT REPORT:

Richard did not have much to say. He acquired a briefcase of Sundowners information that was in the 
old Red Baron basement and spoke of the interesting history that it contains. He compared it to a 
Charlie Daniels song “Beautiful America” which talks about little tidbits of history throughout the 
United States. I guess we have our own “Beautiful America” in a briefcase that will be shared with all. 
Richard plans on reading a small piece of history at each meeting.

ALLIANCE REPORT;

There was no Alliance report due to the fact that our meeting was held prior to the Alliance meeting.

TRAIL REPORT:

All of the trails have been pulled and time has been turned into Eric.
The bridge at Lund’s property needs to be re-decked. Jarrod and Eric to look at it before the Alliance 
meeting, since it is on a funded trail it should be paid for.
The bridge going into town from the east, near the old Dorsey building, needs a good amount of work 
done on it including concrete. A motion was made and seconded for the club to pay for the repairs to 
this bridge.
If any steel is needed for the bridge work Tom Kell will be in charge of getting that.
If any signs are needed, the order should have been turned into Eric by now.
The hams that were distributed to the land owners were a big hit. Very much appreciated.

OLD BUSINESS:

The website will be undergoing some changes, in particular the domain in which it is under. Alison is 
looking for someone to take over the website. If you are interested please contact her.

NEW BUSINESS:

The golf outing is coming up and will be here in no time. Please start working on the hole sponsors if 
you helped obtain them in the past. We are always looking for new sponsor, so if you have someone in 
mind, don’t be afraid to ask. We will once again be selling raffle tickets. I will mail them to all club 



members as in the past.
There were other discussions that took place about other ways to raise money.
Corn boil, the last one was held in 2001 and we lost $140.00. This is a great idea but takes a small army
to pull it off.
A vintage snowmobile obstacle course race. Very entertaining, a location would have to be determined.
At this time our focus will stay on the golf outing and making it a profitable event.
A tentative date of February 13th – 15th has been set for a club ride in the St Germain area. We will be 
looking into getting prices for motel rooms and places to stop. More information to come.
Would anyone be interested in forming a kickball team for the Fireman’s festival in August? T-shirts 
will be provided to anyone on the team.
The by-laws will be re written and up to date by September 1st.

Steve Hanewall’s name was pulled; he was not present so the pot goes to $306.25 for the next meeting.

Our next meeting will be held June 5th at 2 Brothers beginning @7:30.

Sincerely,
Jackie Kell
Secretary of the Sundowners Snowmobile Club

CLUB CONTACTS
President: Richard Plautz 608-213-8898
Vice President: Jeff Bartz 608-751-1802
Secretary: Jackie Kell 608-931-1051
Treasurer: Tom Hutchinson 608-752-9455
Trail Chairman: Eric Schmeling 608-289-0032
Activity Director: Alison Rece 608-728-0700


